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THE CITY OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
NEW YORK, NY 10007 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: January 14, 2019
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958

STATEMENT FROM MAYOR DE BLASIO ON LABOR RELATIONS COMMISSIONER ROBERT LINN’S RETIREMENT

“When we came into office, the entire City workforce was working without the security of a labor contract. I charged Bob Linn to right that wrong, and within months the majority of City workers were under the fair contract agreements they deserved. He also reformed New York City health care for our workers, providing better quality care with significant savings. Bob is a dogged negotiator, capable of balancing the needs of both New York City taxpayers and our City workers. His balancing act helped maintain a respectful dynamic between management and the workforce – something that had long been lost in the years before him. Bob has set a high bar for the Office of Labor Relations, and I wish him well as he begins the next chapter of his life.”
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